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27/1/21 2 (i) that the Membership and Terms of Reference for the 
Children and Young People’s Overview and Scrutiny 
Board, as set out in the submitted report, be 
approved;  

 
(ii) that the following people, or their representatives, be 

invited to be appointed as non-voting co-optees to 
the Board to provide expert advice: 

 
(a) Jo Morrell, Torbay Youth Trust; 
(c) Nikki Leaper/Brent Davison, Devon and 
Cornwall Police; and 
(d) a young person who has been through the 
care system;  

 
(iii) that appointments be sought for the following 

Statutory co-optees who have voting rights on 
education matters: 

 
(a) Roman Catholic Diocese; 
(b) Secondary School Parent Governor; 
(c) Primary School Parent Governor; and 
(d) Academy Trust Parent Governor (unanimous). 

 

Laura Colman was appointed as a primary 
parent governor Co-opted Member on 10 June 
2021. 
 
The Overview and Scrutiny Board at its meeting 
on 14 July 2021, following consultation with the 
Chairman, has agreed to enable non-voting 
parents from primary, secondary or academies 
to be appointed to represent the voice of the 
child, where we are unable to fill the statutory 
education parent governor representative 
places.  This will be following an interview with 
the Chairman and Democratic Services Team 
Leader as they will not have been appointed by 
a representative body.  Successful applicants 
will be required to sign up to the Code of 
Conduct for Members. 

 


